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 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Week 8 
Term 3 
September 

 5    Uniform Shop OPEN  
8.30 – 9.00 am  

6   Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 

7    Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

 
Yr 4,5,6 Assembly 8.45am in the 
Hall 
 
 

8  
 
 
 
 
 
School Board 5.30–7 pm 

9  
 

Lunchtime Green Team 
 

Week 9 
Term 3 
September 

12 
Money Talks incursion 

13    Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 
 
 

 

14   Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

 
Yr 1,2,3 Assembly 8.45am in the 
Hall 
  
Staff Meeting 3 – 4.20 pm 

15 
 
 

16 
 

Lunchtime Green Team 

Week 10 
Term 3 
September 

19    Uniform Shop OPEN  
8.30 – 9.00 am  

20    Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

  

Interschool  
Athletics Carnival 

@ Noranda Sporting 
Complex 

 

21        
Whole School Assembly  

8.45am start 

22  
Senior Choir Yr 5&6 

Massed Choir Rehearsal 
8.45am – 2.00 pm  

@ Perth Concert Hall 
 

 

23          
Lunchtime Green Team 

 
Massed Choir Performance  

Perth Concert Hall 
Meet at 5.15pm on the foreshore 

steps 
 

Last Day of Term Three  
for Students and Staff 

Term 4 Commences for all 
MONDAY 10 October 2022 

HAPPY SPRING BREAK  Saturday 24 September to Sunday 9 October inclusive. 
First day of Term 4 for Teachers and Students is  Monday 10 October 2022. 

Week 1 
Term 4 
October 

10            
       First Day  Term 4 

Students welcome!! 

11    Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
    7.45-8.25 am 

 

12               Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
       8.00-8.30 am 

 

13 14 
 

Lunchtime Green Team 
 

Week 2 
Term 4 
October 

17   Uniform Shop OPEN  
8.30 – 9.00 am 

18   Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
      7.45-8.25 am 

 
Junior Jamboree 
Junior Choir to  
Churchlands SHS 

19              Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
       8.00-8.30 am 

 
Yr 4,5,6 Assembly 8.45am 

in the Hall 
 

P&C Meeting 5.45–7 pm 

20           
Junior Talk Off – Hall @ 
8.45 am – all welcome 
 
 
 

21 
Senior Talk Off – Hall @ 8.45 am- 
all welcome 
 

Lunchtime Green Team 
 
 

  Week 3 
Term 4 
October 

24  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Staff Meeting 
3 – 4.20 pm 

25   Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 
 
 

26     Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

 
Yr 1,2,3 Assembly 8.45am in the 
Hall 
 
 
 

27 
   

Water Corporation 
Incursion 

 
 
 
 
School Board 5.30–7 pm 
 

28   Water Corporation Incursion 
Lunchtime Green Team 

 

Week 4 
Term 4 
October/ 
November 

31  Uniform Shop OPEN  
8.30 – 9.00 am  
 
   

Yr 5 2023 Leaders and 
Faction Captain Speeches 

1   Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 

2        Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

 
Yr 4,5,6 Assembly 
8.45am in the Hall 

3 
 
 

4  
Lunchtime Green Team 

 

THPS Musical 
‘Little Red Riding Hood’ 

 

 
 

 

Tuart Times 
 

eNews Volume 19 2 September  2022 

https://www.bayswater.wa.gov.au/online-services/halls-and-venues-for-hire/noranda-sporting-complex
https://www.bayswater.wa.gov.au/online-services/halls-and-venues-for-hire/noranda-sporting-complex
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Dear Parents and Carers, 

Thank you for a most wonderful Faction Athletics Carnival yesterday.   It was awesome to have so many 
parents on site all around the school as our students participated in sprints, team games and novelty 
events and we came together to scream and shout for the Relay events.   

Being a Bay Marshall is a tough task at any carnival, and our staff were so pleased to see containers of 
oranges being shared as opposed to other sugar-dense treats – thank you for saving them for your children 
after the events.  We appreciate your support .  

Thank you for gathering your family and leaving the school grounds promptly 

The week past has seen a marked improvement in on-site student behaviour once classes have been 
dismissed.  While we were disappointed to have one incident of outrageous swearing reported to us by a 
shocked parent, we followed up with those individuals and noted that the students involved have modified 
their behaviour.  Thank you to the adult who reported this after-school incident to us – I am sure the 
parents of the students involved would not want their children to be speaking in the way you overheard, 
and we are pleased to support parents to remind students of expected social standards.  

Thank you for requiring your child/ren to move directly home or quickly to the place where you have 
arranged to meet them.  I have not had anxious parents unable to find their child when they have taken it 
upon themselves to have a play after the final school bell this week, which has been better for all our 
mental health. 

Our school gates are locked at 3.30 pm; a siren sounds at 3.15 pm to warn you to gather your family. 

Our staff and I look forward to continuing to work with you to support all students to progress 
academically, physically and social/emotionally. 

 

Congratulations to the students who received merit certificates at the Junior Assembly on 31 August 2022. 
We are proud of how you demonstrate Excellence, Care, Equity and Learning. Students at Tuart Hill ExCEL. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Principal’s Message: Beverly Innes   beverly.innes@education.wa.edu.au  

 

 

 

MERIT CERTIFICATE WINNERS: Wednesday 31 August 2022 

Golden Broom Winners Wednesday 31 August 2022 – Year Three in Room 22! 

mailto:beverly.innes@education.wa.edu.au
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The winning class last week Room 22 scored the highest points during the week for: 
 Keeping school bags zipped 

 Keeping all bags on the hooks or racks 

 Making sure there was no rubbish outside the classroom 

 Keeping lunchboxes inside school bags and 

 Keeping hats and jackets in school bags.  

Thank you for demonstrating the value of Care in our school. 

Congratulations to our students who competed in our annual Faction Athletics Carnival today. The Middle Distance and 
Jumps and Throws event results have added to the Team Games, Novelty Events, Sprints and Relays that were held 
yesterday, Friday 2 September 2022.Thank you to everyone involved in making our carnival so successful. I would like 
to acknowledge all of the staff at our school for their amazing work in organising and supporting our students on the 
day. Thank you Parents and Carers for your positivity, willing help and good cheer.  The Bake Sale and Raffle was a 
tremendous success thanks to your support. 

The day was such a pleasure due to your hard work, willingness to help out and your commitment to our students 

and our school. 

If you have any feedback regarding any aspect of the Carnival that could inform improvements for 2022 we would really 

like to hear from you. We are always looking at improving school events– including rocking out to ‘YMCA’!! 

 

2022 Faction Athletics Carnival Champion and Runner Up results 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year BOYS 
Champion 

BOYS Runner 
Up 

GIRLS 
Champion 

GIRLS 
Runner Up 

1 Ali A Balen B Arielle B Evelyn B 
Anastasia A 

2 Milan I Ellis J Adele W  

 

Georgie H 
Kasandra B 
Isabella M 

3 Awder B 

Felix C 

Suliman M Helena M Nina D 

4 Jayden A Max W Mahli G Valentina I 

5 Maxim N Samuel N  Mirelle S  Shriya P 

6 Markus P Krish P Leia B Rebecca L  

Faction Athletics Carnival Friday 2 September 2022 

 

Overall results 

1 Scorpio 2449 

2 Leo 2321 

3 Aquarius 2205 
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Fathers’ Day Stall – thank you for your support 

Happy Father’s Day to all our dads and father figures.  We hope you feel valued and appreciated and that you have a 
wonderful day. 

Faction Carnival Bake Sale  

Thank you to all who donated and purchased!  The Bake Sale was a wonderful success and added joy to our Carnival. 

All funds raised by the P&C are allocated in the year raised and directly support educational programs and the physical 

environment for the benefit of our student right now.  $2000.00 for the Library to update the reading selection, funds 

to boost home readers, ‘jellybean’ tables in classrooms, the awesome Library furniture and the Ninja Play Equipment 

is an example of how our funds are fully enjoyed by all students across our school. 

Do you want to have a say in how the funds raised throughout 2022 might be expended? Attend our next meeting 

Wednesday 18 October, 5.45 pm ~7.00 pm in person and online (the link to the meeting is posted on the Facebook 

page), be part of the conversation and have your vote counted, as a member of our P&C.   

Our P&C is active and effective to support our School to provide programs and resources so that our students can 

access every benefit that help them make progress and achieve. 

Want to know more about the P&C? 

✳  Email pandcthps@gmail.com    

 ✳ Join the P&C Facebook group.    

✳ Chat to a committee member  

✳ Attend the monthly meeting (in person or virtually) – 
next meeting 18 October at the School. 

Wanted - plain coloured or subtle print old sheets for an art weaving project in Leonora, WA.  
The locals are creating an expansive circular dot weaving art which will be seen from the 
air.  They are hoping to create 5,000 circular rugs state-wide. Thank you for your donation, 
they can be left at the front office.    

Ms Growden Julie.growden@education.wa.edu.au  

Community News 
UWA Research Participation Opportunity    “The effectiveness of rhythmic exercise as treatment for children 

with listening difficulties.” 

 What's involved? 

 Initially: attending an auditory processing 
assessment (~3 hours) at UWA (Crawley 
Campus) with families receiving a full report of 
their child’s results. 

 If eligible: offer of enrolment into a fun 
movement program running twice weekly 
during the school term. 

 Child: Physical literacy and health 
assessment battery (~1hr) pre- and post-
program 

 Parent/guardian: Questionnaires related to 
child (listening difficulties experienced and any 
other behavioural/emotional difficulties) 

Tuart Hill Primary School Parents & Citizens News 

       Reclaiming the Void: Weaving the country whole 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/565055120280501/permalink/5297753840343915/
https://www.timeanddate.com/holidays/australia/father-day
mailto:pandcthps@gmail.com
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fgroups%2F565055120280501&data=05%7C01%7Cbeverly.innes%40education.wa.edu.au%7Cc6fc704a815a45ebf9a908da537ede5a%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637914101725330532%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2FiG7H2UmyGWvmbDBrvpyUg4QXn6inD58MG2dE%2FqZwLw%3D&reserved=0
https://www.reclaimthevoid.com.au/
mailto:Julie.growden@education.wa.edu.au
https://www.reclaimthevoid.com.au/


Excellence  Care  Equity  Learning 

 

 About the research...  

 "The effectiveness of rhythmic exercise as treatment for children with listening difficulties" 

 The purpose of the study is to investigate the effectiveness of a new rhythmic exercise program for treatment for 
children with listening difficulty related to auditory processing. The results of this study will provide information that 
will be help us understand whether rhythmic exercise can benefit other children with auditory processing or listening 
difficulty. The results of this study will be made available to you upon request, and also made available through 
publications and conference proceedings. It's research like this which helps to shape the future of the Thriving 
program and other similar exercise services provided for children with complex conditions.  

Who can apply? 

 Children aged 7-12 years, 

 Who experience listening difficulties. 

 What's in it for me? 

 A hearing screening and full assessment of Central Auditory Processing Disorder 

 Contributing to the development of the Thriving program and important research shaping the exercise 
physiology services provided for children with complex conditions.  

Please email  audiologyresearch@uwa.edu.au if you have any questions; thank you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are excited to bring you our first Women's Wellness Forum! 
Take some time for yourself and join like-minded women and enjoy the 
afternoon with us as we talk all things women's health - MIND, BODY & SOUL. 
Guest speakers include -  

 Sue Tredget from @Beyond Blue will share her mental health journey about 
hope, recovery & resilience 

 Louise Sharman, Naturopath at @Karrinyup Wellness Centre will discuss 
hormonal health as part of our busy lifestyles 

 Rachel Gardiner of Soul Elements & Cinnamon Tea Girl will share with us the 
importance of nurturing your soul 

Refreshments provided. 
$20 tickets @ https://www.trybooking.com/CBEAS 
Please email Anna & Claire of  Annaire Self-Care hello@annaireselfcare.com if you have any queries at all; thank you 

mailto:audiologyresearch@uwa.edu.au
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.trybooking.com%2FCBEAS&data=05%7C01%7CBeverly.Innes%40education.wa.edu.au%7C0f7ebe0412b24e0d646208da85adf73c%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C1%7C637969279495598870%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Gxcem1Runk97cW1Rc2hwB85OcdQts46xfMjAbKm%2BCCo%3D&reserved=0
mailto:hello@annaireselfcare.com
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